February 10, 2010

To:  The Honorable Governor Ted Strickland
Ohio Retirement Study Council
The Honorable Bill Harris, Senate President
The Honorable Armond Budish, Speaker of the House

The Honorable Bob Gibbs, Chair, Senate Ways and Means and Economic Development

Committee

The Honorable Kevin Coughlin, Chair, Senate Health, Human Services and Aging

Committee

The Honorable Joseph Koziura, Chair, House Financial Institutions, Real Estate, and

Securities Committee

From: Dan Weiss, CPA, JD, Executive Director/Chief Investment Officer
direct dial 614.430.3555, dweiss@ohprs.org

Re:  Disability Experience of the State Highway Patrol

The 2009 disability retirement experience for the State Highway Patrol is being provided

pursuant to Ohio Revised Code Section 5505.181.

Applications pending, 12/31/08
+ Applications filed
= Total disability applications
- Applications granted (6 on-duty; 3 off-duty)
- Applications denied
- Applications withdrawn
= Applications pending, 12/31/09

Total active members, 12/31/09
Percentage of disability applications granted relative to
active members
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1,545

0.58%

For prior years, the percentage of disability applications granted relative to active members has

been as follows:

2008  0.26% 2005 0.51% 2001
2007 0.25% 2004 0.25% 2000
2006 0.52% 2002  0.19%
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